Project Update: September 2010
During 2010, we conducted interviews in villages in the Pacaya-Samiria National Reserve to determine attitudes toward giant otters, perceived levels of fish competition and recognition of giant otters as flagship species. People on the Yanayacu River seemed to identify otters as important for tourism, benefiting from otter presence through increased tipping. However, participants also expressed negative attitudes toward otters if they experienced broken fishing nets or perceived competition for fish. Our interviews highlight the potential for otter conflict, but also the value of tourism. Our otter censuses in earlier project phases demonstrate increasing otter populations, highlighting the importance of conservation activities, especially where tourism is absent.

Our 2010 conservation activities have so far included visits to every school on the Yanayacu to show films about giant otters and engage children with drawing activities on wildlife and the environment. Attitudes towards giant otters amongst children on the Yanayacu appear very positive.
